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Little Villagers Management Committee Meeting
Monthly Meeting Minutes

28th August 2014
Present:
Drew McLellan; Nikki Thom; Lynda Peel; Sharon Wilkinson; Anita Bainbridge; Jane Yates: Rona Broom: Diane Robertson
Apologies:

Elaine Mackie
Welcome

Drew welcomed all to meeting and thanked everyone for coming
Chair’s Update
Minutes and Action Points from the previous meeting were discussed

· Sharon has investigated Pension information from NEST and checked that the Payroll system we utilise is compatible which it is. More information in HR Update section. 
Appropriate actions carried forward and minutes signed off.
Some parents of children who attend Little Villagers are currently studying at West Lothian College. The issues surrounding the college holidays where these parents are invoiced for childcare even though their children may not attend were discussed to see if we could assist them in some way. However, the committee felt that the terms and conditions should remain the same for all parents and no special privileges should be given to these parents.
Drew had attended the community Council meeting on the 27th August and has decided that as Little Villagers are the biggest users of the community rooms that we should be represented on a regular basis. As a result Drew will attend the monthly meetings to ensure we have a say in any changes made to the community areas.

The next community Council meeting is the AGM and is being held on the 25th September where they will elect there office bearers. Drew will attend this as Little Villagers representative.
Treasurer’s update
Some invoices have not been paid however Sharon mentioned that she thinks we have the incorrect email addresses for these people and has asked Nikki to confirm these email addresses with the parents when they collect their children. There continues to be one long standing issue. This person has made a further small payment, however not enough to rectify the debt. Drew to email directly to request further payments.










AP: DM
Jane advised that our normal accountant has left the accountancy company we utilise and as a result there has been a delay in them getting back to us regarding our accounts. They have confirmed that they will provide the relevant information for our AGM in November with the full and final accounts being completed by January.
Nikki advised that she doesn’t always get a receipt when she orders goods for the club and as a result there are gaps in the petty cash books. Jane advised that the accountants will look at this in due course.
Coordinator’s Update
Nikki advised that both staff and children think that these were the best summer holidays yet in term of activities and fun the children had. She feels that this is largely due to the children being given the opportunity to be involved in the decisions on what activities they wished to take part in.
The holiday forms for the September holidays and the Election Day school closure are now online with a closing date of 5th September. As we cannot utilise the club premises on the Election Day, Nikki would like to have a day in the woods or book rooms at Mill farm depending on the weather.

The Annual Self-Assessment form has been received, completed and sent back to Care Inspectorate. There is now a chance that we will be visited by Care Inspectorate for an assessment. 

Nikki would like a mid-year pulse questionnaire for children, parents and staff to complete to ascertain how we are doing since the last questionnaire. Sharon to draw these up as soon as possible.











AP: SW 

There are still funds available from the councillor’s donations and Nikki will ask the children what they would like to see in the club to see if it can be accommodated. Some of these funds may be used for the Panto at the end of year if we cannot get funding.

There have been some issues with the behaviour of some children at Little Villagers and Nikki has spoken to the relevant parents, however there is little improvement as yet. A more formal structure may need to be set up to tackle behavioural issues and to ensure parents are aware of their child’s behaviour while at the club. Nikki has asked to have an additional month to tackle this issue without the need of intervention.
The numbers for the after school club are still increasing with near full capacity on a Tuesday and Wednesday. The breakfast club numbers are still low and Nikki is continually monitoring this situation to ensure we have the correct staff to children ratios.

HR Update
Sharon has been looking into the automatic enrolment for pension’s information at the NEST website. NEST is free to use and is compatible with our current payroll software. There are several formats which can be set up and utilised but initial thoughts were that the standard option would be best for Little Villagers. Sharon will write up some basic information and send to all committee members. We will then discuss the various options at the next meeting. Sharon to also see if NEST provide an independent pension adviser who can come in and talk to staff to ensure they understand the significance of this provision.











AP: SS - ONGOING
AOCB
There was no other business to discuss.
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